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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No:
232-A

Committee:
Committee on Veterans 


Title:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to providing notice to residential property owners of certain real property tax exemptions.




Sponsor:
Council Members Monserrate, Weprin, et al.

Summary of Legislation:
The proposed local law would require the Department of Finance (“DOF”) to mail to all owners of one-, two- and three family homes and condominium units a notice, each year, informing them of the availability of certain residential property tax exemptions, including the veterans exemption, the exemption for gold star parents, the senior citizen homeowner exemption, the exemption for persons with disabilities, and the school tax relief (“STAR”) exemption. The notice shall include a brief description of each exemption program, a phone number and website address at DOF where taxpayers can obtain additional information and application forms.

Effective Date:
This local law shall take effect immediately and the department shall mail the first notice before the end of fiscal year 2007.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:  Fiscal 2007


Fiscal Impact Statement:

	
	Effective FY 2007
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY 2008
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY 2007

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0  
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Expenditures and Revenues:
This local law would result in no fiscal impact upon the City's expenditures or revenues.  According to the Department of Finance, the required information can be included in their mailings of the tax bills and statements of account to the residential property owners at no additional cost.

 Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
Not applicable


Source of Information:

NY City Department of Finance

Estimate Prepared By:

Nadine Felton, Assistant Director

New York City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
March 22, 2006

FIS History: 



The Committee conducted a hearing on March 24, 2006.






To be considered by the Committee on April 26, 2006.

